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April 27, 2021 

  

Their Worship Fred Haynes 

Mayor of the District of Saanich 

770 Vernon Ave 

Victoria BC  V8X 2W7 

 

Dear Mayor Haynes: 

 

Thank you for your correspondence of March 8, 2021, regarding Saanich Council’s report on 

new solutions to mental health crisis emergency calls. I apologize for the delayed response. 

 

I recognize that the volume of urgent requests for help with mental health and substance use 

challenges in the community continues to strain the resources of municipalities and police 

agencies. This ministry’s mandate includes multiple commitments focused on a multi-sectoral 

approach to supporting individuals with mental health and addiction issues. This includes 

working with the Minister of Public Safety and Solicitor General to invest more in community-

based mental health and social services to help people in crisis and free up police resources. 

 

Ministry staff will consider the information you have provided as they move forward with this 

work. As well, I am pleased to note that you have forwarded Saanich Council’s report to the 

Special Committee on Reforming the Police Act. Ministry staff are monitoring the work of this 

committee and will take its recommendations into consideration as they develop options related 

to community mental health crisis response. 

 

Once again, thank you for taking the time to share Saanich Council’s concerns and views with 

me. I appreciate the opportunity to respond. 

 

Best wishes, 

 
Sheila Malcolmson  

Minister 
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